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    Brafield on the Green Parish Council Newsletter  No 97  November  2018








Chair to the Council: Gill Morgan


2 Furze Road Brafield on the Green  NN7 1BG


(01604) 899285       email  � HYPERLINK "mailto:gillmorgan121@aol.com" �gillmorgan121@aol.com� 








Next Parish Council Meeting:


Monday 21 January at 7.30 p.m. in the Sargeant Memorial Hall Brafield











Members of the public are most welcome to attend any meeting


At the start of the Parish Council meeting 15 minutes is set aside for public enquiries 











Parish Council website





� HYPERLINK "http://www.brafieldonthegreenpc.org.uk" �www.brafieldonthegreenpc.org.uk� 











Clerk  to the Council : Mrs.V.Hartley 


Beech House   Dean’s Row   Gayton   Northants  NN73HA   


(01604) 858360    email  � HYPERLINK "mailto:brafieldonthegreenpc@gmail.com" �brafieldonthegreenpc@gmail.com�











Housing Needs Survey





Unfortunately we are still waiting for South Northants Council to issue their Housing Needs Survey and, until then, the agents on behalf of ‘Little Houghton Estates’ are unable to proceed any further with the proposals for the new development of affordable homes!  We apologise to residents but, frustratingly, there is little we can do. We are asking one of our SNC District Councillors, Carole Clarke, to investigate the delay on our behalf.


















































New Parish Councillor 





We are pleased to welcome a new Parish Councillor, Francoise Copsey, who was formally  co-opted on to the Council at the meeting on 21 November 2018. We look forward to working with her in the future.





Francoise Copsey: 7 Mere Close NN7 1BQ


Tel: 890544 email: � HYPERLINK "mailto:fcopsey@icloud.com" �fcopsey@icloud.com�











Message from our Village Footpath Wardens





We would like to thank all the people who have kept the area in front of their homes tidy, weed free and safe so that our footpaths are easier for others to navigate, especially for those with buggies and wheelchairs. We would also like to thank those villagers who have gone further during the year and cut back grass and weeds in other parts of the village, and have continued to help keep the village looking pleasant and safe.  It is also good to see that there are those that pick up litter where they can.  It is excellent that so many of you take a pride in keeping our village looking attractive and tidy.





We are still getting dog fouling on our paths, however, and all dog owners are reminded of the laws on this (detailed in the last Newsletter) as well as how awful it is if walkers accidentally tread in the droppings.


Can horse riders also be considerate in trying to keep our footpaths free from horse droppings by using bridle paths, not footpaths, when out riding. The tarmac path from the Billing Road to St. Laurence Church is a footpath and not a bridle path.





Let's all take pride in our great village.                                                                                   Richard Sheward and Jeff Marlow





The Parish Council would like to thank our volunteers, Richard and Jeff for all their efforts, carried out in an unobtrusive and unassuming way, in keeping our footpaths, verges, kissing gates, way markers etc. in good order throughout the year.


 








Village Hopper Bus Service via Billing Road





Following  a meeting on Tuesday 4 September to review the situation after six weeks of operating the Village Hopper bus, a number of changes (including a revised timetable from 1 October 2018 ) were made in response to passengers’ comments, and these have been favourably received. Copies of these new timetables were left in the Post Office and Village store.





‘A new vehicle has now been sourced, and the Hopper will be turning RED which will make it more recognisable!  We apologise for the temporary vehicle with the manual step - that was beyond our control. Something else that is obviously beyond our control is the traffic, although we do our best to keep the bus on time. If passengers are abusive to any staff we reserve the right not to carry them!             Cogenhoe & Whiston Parish Council


You may be interested to know that in October we carried 1276 passengers!’                                        (Bus Operators)








Poppy Stones


Some residents may have noticed a bright and colourful array of painted rocks appearing around the village over the last few months, it’s a national craze where people hide rocks and when they are found they get moved and rehidden around the village (and occasionally much further afield). It certainly got a lot of young children active over the last few school holidays. 





However a special note of thanks must go to Owen Temple aged 10 from Horton Rd who painted a poppy rock for each named person on the Village War Memorial and placed them there in an act of remembrance for the centenary of the end of World War 1 - thank you Owen a wonderful and very thoughtful act, I’m sure residents agree they looked really great. 














The Conservation Volunteers





The Conservation Volunteers came on 15 October to do their annual maintenance of our village pond and environs. I was surprised, with the weather as grey and mizzling as it was, that they came at all, but, after an early morning 'phone call from Katherine Miskin (the supervisor) she said that six people had called in to say they would come. They're an eccentric hardy bunch of very good humoured and willing volunteers who, apart from a short break for lunch and some home baked brownies, clocked up 5 hours of hard physical work. They cut back the overgrown vegetation to the kerb on the south-east side, chopped out the two wide gullies that allow the water to drain away from the road just there, pruned various shrubs and trees and cleared back nettles and reeds.  They used the toilet facilities at the Village Hall and were all packed up in the minibus by 4 p.m. to go back to Bedford. I thanked them all for their efforts and we hope to welcome them again next year. 


We would also like to thank Mark Arrowsmith who, once again, provided us with a trailer which was piled high with the spoils by the end of the day.                                                                                                                                             Helen Barnell








Autumn Litter Pick





Apologies but this will now be re-scheduled for the Spring.











Alley Gardens Play Area  Picnic Tables





Those of you who visit the Alley Gardens Play Area may have noticed our three new picnic tables that were installed in October. We would like to thank two village residents (who wish to remain anonymous) and the Church and Poors Land Trust who very kindly donated the funds.


The Parish Council is aware that several of the footholds on the climbing frame have broken, though there are no sharp edges. These are being repaired under the guarantee. 











The Parish Council would like to wish all residents and businesses in Brafield a very Happy Christmas, and send their very best wishes to you all for 2019.





Denton School Christmas Fayre





Saturday 1 December


11am – 1pm.


All welcome





Parish Council Meeting Dates 2019





Monday 	21	January    	7.30 pm


Monday 	18 	March		7.30 pm


Monday 	20 	May 		7.00pm  


(AGM and Annual Parish Meeting 


followed by May P.C. meeting)


Monday 	15 	July		7.30 pm


Monday 	16	September 	7.30 pm  


Monday 	18 	November	7.30 pm  








Can you help? Nene Valley Help Scheme (NVHS)





As you may know from both the ‘Brafield on the Green Information Booklet’ and previous Newsletters, the NVHS is a ‘not for profit’ organisation which provides a transport service for residents of Great and Little Houghton, Cogenhoe and Whiston, Brafield, Hackleton, Horton and Piddington, to attend medical appointments at doctors’ surgeries and hospitals both locally  and further afield, for villagers who have no other means of getting there. The Scheme is very popular and receives between 15 and 25 requests for help each week. In 2016  Brafield donated £200 which, along with grants from other parishes, means the scheme has sufficient funding to cover operational costs for 2019. 


The Scheme is always looking for additional volunteer drivers who are re-imbursed by the clients at a cost of 45p per mile or £4 for a minimum journey. There have been a few occasions where they have not been able to offer transport for clients who have booked last minute ‘on the day’ appointments, because of a shortage of drivers. If you feel you could offer your services please contact the Secretary Helen Cudmore: 01604 899119 or John Smith the Co-ordinator for drivers and client journeys:  07864 039 256.








New Ofcom Rules


 


From 1 October consumers will be better protected against nuisance calls, and vulnerable customers treated more fairly. Last year, Ofcom completed a comprehensive review of the General Conditions – the regulatory rules that all communications providers must follow to operate in the UK. The aim of the review was to update their rules to ensure that consumers have the protection they need against sharp practices, and to support Ofcom’s enforcement work. The resulting changes place tougher requirements on all UK communications providers, in a range of areas including nuisance calls, complaints handling and the protection of vulnerable customers.


In summary, the new rules will:


Help to better protect people against nuisance calls:


‘Phone companies will be banned from charging customers for caller display, a service which helps people to screen unwanted calls.


Telephone numbers displayed to people receiving calls must be valid and allow a person to call the number back.


‘Phone companies must take steps to identify and block calls which carry invalid numbers – a feature of many nuisance calls – so they don’t get through to consumers in the first place. 


Ofcom will be able to take back blocks of numbers from communications providers if they are found to have been systematically used to cause harm or anxiety to people, such as to make nuisance calls or perpetrate scams or fraud.


Require telecoms companies to treat vulnerable customers fairly


Communications providers must introduce policies for identifying vulnerable customers – such as people with learning or communication difficulties or those suffering physical or mental illness or bereavement – to ensure they are treated fairly.


Help to ensure that complaints and customer requests are handled appropriately


All communications providers must ensure that customer concerns are dealt with promptly and effectively.


Customers must be kept informed about the progress of their complaint and be allowed faster access to dispute resolution services in cases where the matter cannot be resolved by their provider.


Ofcom is issuing new guidance to providers on handling customers’ requests to cancel their


contract. This should include allowing customers to cancel by phone, email or webchat, and ensuring incentive schemes for customer service agents do not encourage poor behaviour.











